
 
 

Happenings 
on the Hill 

May 2017 

AS OUR EASTER SEASON CELEBRATION OF CHRIST’S RESURRECTION 
CONTINUES –  

Worship and Fellowship at FPC  
 

Amazing Grace - April 2017 
Worship & Fellowship Guide to April at FPC Starkville 

 

Holy Monday-Wednesday 
Daily Worship 

(Sanctuary, Noon-12:30 p.m.) 
followed by Fellowship 

Lunch 
Mid-Day Preachers: 

Freddie Rasberry – Monday  
Rev. Brandon Bates (FPC West Point) – Tuesday 

Rev. Larnzy Carpenter, FBC Longview - Wednesday 
 

WEDNESDAY  

A NEW DAY DAWNS FOR OUR CONGREGATION 
 

Dear Church Family and Friends, 
 

These are exciting times, as God's Resurrection Power brings new life to FPC 
Starkville. God Our Father showered us with blessings throughout an amazing April. 
God inspired joyous worship, and He brought new believers and other new 
members into our congregation in the weeks leading to Resurrection Sunday. Now, 
this month, He calls us to look ahead full of hope in his plans for our future. In fact, 
on our first Sunday this month (May 7), we will have a congregational vote in 
response to the Session’s recommendation that FPC affiliate with the Evangelical 
Presbyterian Church. Please see also the Notice on Page 6, and join us for this 
momentous start to our May Sundays and to our mission 
future at FPC. 
 

Your Pastor and friend in Jesus the Christ, 
 

Photo above: Elizabeth Ryder, Jack Aarhus, and our Children's 
Choirs’ present their vibrant, new spring musical on a glorious 
April 19, 2017, at FPC. 

Photo above: Bob Daniels & Tanner Chance Ring the 
Church Bell to Announce It's Time for Worship at FPC! 
 

Photo below: FPC welcomes new members: Rob & Mary 
Claire Stumpf,;Sam, Ashley & Jack Harrison Myers; 
Micah, Kelly, Avery & Sam White; Caroline Pound; and 
Thomas & Margaret Claire Pound.  

Photo above: Newly professing Confirmands Owen Hardin and 
Simon Banzaf lead our congregation in The Doxology following the 
Apostles’ Creed on Resurrection Sunday.  

Photo at 
left: Tartan 
Sunday 
Fellowship 
on April 2, 
2017. 
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Worship and Fellowship at FPC  

Resurrection 
Sunday, April 16  

 

6:30 a.m. Sunrise Service & Breakfast (weather permitting at Robinson Lake) 
 

8:30 a.m. Traditional Easter Sunday Service 
 

Easter Brunch Fellowship, 10:20-10:50 a.m. (Eastside Fellowship Patios) 
 

11 a.m. Traditional 

Celebrating God’s Blessings Through  
FPC Fellowship!  

Join us for Even More Fellowship Opportunities this Month, Including:  
 

Sunday Fellowship Brunches (April 2d & 16th), 
 

Holy Week Lunches, and 
 

Friends & Family Wednesday Dinners 

Photo at left: Children’s Choirs sing at 11 a.m. Service. 
Photo below: Campbell and Sarah Strickland Receive 
Confirmation Gifts from Janice Kinard and Pastor Lifer 
on Sunday, April 23, 2107. 

Tartan Sunday (April 2) 

Resurrection Sunday (First Sunday in Easter – April 16) 

Second Sunday in Easter Season (April 23) 
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Church Family Membership News 
 

Welcoming New Members in April 
  

Photo at left: 
Sam, Ashley & 
Jack Harrison 
Myers, New 
Members, on 
.April 2.  
Photo at right: 
Diapers & Wipes 
Shower for the 
Myers Family on 
April 23 (Eleanor 
Jane due in May)! 

Micah, Kelly, Avery & Sam 
White 

Micah, Kelly, Avery & Sam White 
Thomas & Margaret Claire Pound 

Caroline Pound 

Rob & Mary Claire Stumpf Kenny, Mallory, Elle & Walker 
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FPC 
Helps 

Bring VERITAS FORUM Outreach  
to   MSU on March 2. 

For the third consecutive year – under the leadership of FPC 
Elder and retired MSU Professor Dr. Bob Daniels – FPC and 
our FPC University Ministry & Outreach Mission Co-
Sponsored The Veritas Forum at MSU. Together with the MSU 
Christian Faculty-Staff Forum (and Rev. Grant Arinder from 
Calvary Baptist) helped host this important outreach for Christian 

Thank You, Grounds Work Day Volunteers, for Beautifying Our 
Church Grounds in Preparation for an Active Spring Season! 

 

Photo at right: Cline Kemp helps his father (Elder and Property Committee Co-Chair 
Edward Kemp)  and other Work-Day Team members by delivering mulch (via 
wheelbarrow) to the teams working on the beds outside the Sanctuary Building.  

Children’s Ministry: Saturday Morning 
Egg Hunt, April 15. 

In April, we also both grieved a great 
loss and celebrated the Lord’s grace 
and Call of the Church Triumphant for 
member Raymond Edwin (Bud) Love, 
Jr. (April 27), Pastor Lifer took the photo 
at right of Bud with his beloved wife 
Melanie, son Trace, and daughter Lucy 
Grace shortly following Lucy’s birth in 
October 2015. Let us all pray for and 
support Meanie & family in this and the 

 

FPC’s Men of the Church Ministry (MoC) Special Fellowship & 
Fishing Events, and Gridiron Men’s Conference. 
In other news: - MoC wil host a father-son (and daughter) fishing day at Robinson Lake 
on a Saturday (TBD) this spring.   
- The Gridiron Men's Conference is coming up on Father's Day Weekend (June 16 and 
17) in Birmingham.  Speakers will be Bill Butterworth, David Jeremiah, Fred Luter, Henry 
Cloud, Phil Waldrep, and a coach from an unnamed SEC school.  The theme this year is 
"Level- Conquer the urge to do it all and build a life that is balanced and 
strong."  The tickets are $89 each.  More information can be found 
at:  www.gridironmen.org 
If you are interested in assisting with or attending any of these events please 
contact Andrew Fountain, President (662-822-0601 or ad5hm1@gmail.com) or Will 
Rackley Vice-President ( 662-418-2428 or wmr546@gmail.com). 

We are all created BY God FOR God!! 
Join us for Maker Fun Factory VBS June 
12-15, 8:30 am-11:30 am. Contact 
Ashleigh if you would like to volunteer or if 
you have questions.  
 

We will have a Parents' Night Out on 
June 2, from 5:30-8 pm, providing 
childcare for infants through current 2nd 
graders (and siblings of these ages). Kids 
will eat pizza and learn VBS music and 
help get the church ready for VBS. Let 
Ashleigh know by May 31st if your child 
will be there.  
 

SOS kids and Youth!! Get ready for a 
movie and treat night on May 19! SOS 
grades 3rd-6th and PYF  grades 7th-12th 
are invited to attend. Contact Ashleigh by 
May 15th to reserve your spot!  

Jim Beaty with Simon & Rebecca Banzaf  -- 
following Simon's Confirmation Profession of 
Faith to the Session on April 2. 

Ministry News 

Upcoming News: VBS, 
Parents’ Night Out, and  

Movie Night for S.O.S. Kids & 
Youth 

Church Family Membership News  
(continued from Page 3) 

 



	
   5	
  

FPC Mission – 
Renewing and Expanding Our Gospel Outreach & Service Opportunities   

May Sponsors of our Tejeras Meal Ministry for 
Impoverished Children in Tejeras, Honduras: 
 
May 3: Pat & Laura Bryan in honor of Mary Ann Madden 
May 5: Diane Faulk in honor of Cline Kemp’s 7th Birthday 
May 10: Supporters of Mission Outreach 
May 12: Open Date in Need of a Sponsor  
May 17: Supporters of Mission Outreach to Honduras 
May 19: Open Date in Need of a Sponsor 
May 24: David and Ellen Boles 
May 26: Open Date in Need of a Sponsor  
May 31: Wesley, Emily, Tate & Hayes Ferguson 
 
If you would like to sponsor a Tejeras Meal in 2017, 
there are some dates available. Please send a check 
for $80 made out to Honduras Agape Foundation to 
Michele Rackley, PO Box 826, Starkville, MS 39760 or 
leave in the church office or put in the Offering on 
Sunday. 
 

FPC Men of the Church Ministry Group  (MoC) 
Mission Cooking Team with March 24 Effort Raises over $1,200 for the 

FPC Childcare Center Mission.  
The MOC Mission Cooking Team cooked for a fundraiser to benefit of FPC Childcare 

Ministry on March 24.  Jeff Foster, Andrew Fountain, Jay Cook, Jack Cook, Jason Ryder led 
the cooking, assisted by members of the MSU PKA Fraternity Chapter.  Pat Bryan, Charles 
Weatherly, Loren Zimmerman and Dolph Bryan assisted with the sales and wrapping detail 

As a result of this effort, approximately $1,200 was raised for the FPC Childcare Center 
Mission for classroom improvements needed.   

Looking to the future: MoC’s cooking equipment is almost worn out, and MoC will be working 
toward building new vats at possibly considerable expense.  If you are interested in being a 
part of the mission cooking team, please contact Andrew Fountain.  

Photo Above: Dr. O’Connor [front, left] with FPC 
members Dr. Bob Daniels, Randell Foxworth, 
and Dr. Megan Smith, and with Pastor Lifer and 
Dr. Bil Chapman – following the Breakfast & 
Discussion hosted on March 3 at FPC by our 
MoC and University Ministry Misison Team. 

Photo above: Pastors Larnzy Carpenter, Martin Lifer, and 
Freddie Rasberry fellowship with our Habitat Mission group 
from Notre Dame Prep (Baltimore) - hosted at FPC during 
Holy Week 

FPC Sponsors & Hosts March 15 Concert 
by the Moody Bible Institute Women’s 

Chorale  – with a Special Offering to help the 
Moody Choirs, as they prepare for their 

International Mission Trip in May. 

S.O.S. & Youth Lock-in Overnight at FPC 

Ministry News 
(Continued  from Page 4) 

KEENAGERS LUNCH FELLOWSHIP – 
MAY 17! 

 

All FPC Senior Members & Friends, and All Others Who 
Would Like to Join Us: 
 

Wednesday, May 17, Keenagers Event 
 

Come and join in the fun/fellowship of the FPC 
Keenagers  & friends.  
Janice Kinard will be the host at 11 am until 1 pm. 
Sandwiches/Chips/Salad will be our light lunch 

“SIP AND SEE” BRUNCH FELLOWSHIP  
SUNDAY, MAY 7, 10:30 a.m. 

Please join us for brunch, as we celebrate all of First Presbyterian Church’s new mothers and their 
children on Sunday, May 7, at 10:30 in the Breezeway and Courtyard outside the East Side of the 
Sanctuary Building. We will “Sip and See” our newest members and look forward to their formal 
presentation at the 11:00 a.m. worship service. If you have any questions or would like to contribute to 
the brunch, please contact Meredith Martin, (662) 769 7910. 
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Happenings 
On the Hill 

 

May 2017 
 

NOTICE: 
After months of study, discussion and prayer,  

FPC’s Session voted unanimously Sunday afternoon, April 23: 
 

(1) To approve a recommendation from FPC's Faith and Denominational Relations Task Force that 
FPC affiliate with the Evangelical Presbyterian Church Denomination (the "EPC"); 

 

(2) To recommend to our congregation a congregational vote in favor of affiliating with 
the EPC"; 

 

(3) To host a special Educational and Discussion Gathering in Fellowship Hall during Sunday 
School time on April 30 (9:45-10:30 a.m.), about the EPC and about the recommendation to join 
the EPC -- which Gathering will include a review by John Adamson (Facilitator of the EPC's Central 
South Presbytery) and Rev. Dr. Don Elliot (recently-retired Pastor of FPC, Corinth, and a member of 

Central South Presbytery) -- about the denomination and the presbytery; and 
 

(4) To convene a Called Congregational Meeting on Sunday, May 7, at the beginning of the 
11:00 a.m. Service (Sanctuary) -- for the purpose of a congregational vote to approve or to 
disapprove First Presbyterian Church's becoming a member-congregation of the EPC and 
the EPC Central South Presbytery. All active members of FPC are notified and encouraged 
to participate in the meeting and vote, as well as in the times of educational updates and 

prayerful preparation. 

JOIN OUR FELLOWSHIP TIME EACH SUNDAY 
– ESPECIALLY OUR  

BRUNCH FELLOWSHIPS ON  
TARTAN SUNDAY (APRIL 2) AND  

EASTER (APRIL 16). 
 

Remember to join us each Sunday, 10:30-10:50 
a.m., for our Fellowship Gathering – with coffee, 
juice, milk, and sweet treats, AND, most 
importantly, time for meeting or catching up with 
members and friends of FPC! 
 
PARENTS & CHILDREN – PLAN AHEAD FOR 
VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL! 
FPC’s summer 2017 VBS for children will be 
Monday-Thursday mornings, June 12-15. 
Register this month with Ashleigh Murdock. 

Contact	
  or	
  leave	
  a	
  message	
  for	
  Pastor	
  Martin	
  Lifer	
  or	
  
Secretary	
  Beckie	
  Miller	
  in	
  the	
  Church	
  Office	
  –Monday	
  
through	
  Friday	
  –	
  at	
  the	
  Church	
  Office	
  Number	
  (662)	
  
323-­‐1994,	
  or	
  via	
  email	
  to	
  Office@fpcstarkville.org.	
  In	
  
addition,	
  you	
  may	
  reach	
  the	
  following	
  ministry	
  staff	
  	
  
via	
  their	
  direct	
  email	
  addresses	
  listed	
  below:	
  

	
  

FPC	
  and	
  FPCCC	
  Ministry	
  Staff	
  -­‐	
  	
  email	
  addresses	
   	
  
Rev.	
  Dr.	
  Martin	
  Lifer,	
  Pastor	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  mwlifer3@gmail.com	
  
Ashleigh	
  Murdock,	
  Children’s	
  Ministry	
  Coordinator	
  	
  

aabmurdock@gmail.com	
  
Dr.	
  Craig	
  Aarhus,	
  Music	
  Director	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  aarhus@bellsouth.net	
  
Jennifer	
  Blackbourn,	
  Organist	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  jenniferblackbourn@hotmail.com	
  	
  
Kathy	
  McGill,	
  Children’s	
  Choir	
  Director	
  katherinemcgill@hotmail.com	
  
Ellen	
  Mauldin,	
  Church	
  Librarian	
  	
  	
  mem3@bellsouth.net	
  
Amanda Corley, Child Care Director  fpcccdirector@fpcstarkville.org 
 

First Presbyterian Church 
307 University Drive 
Starkville, MS 39759 


